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Upcoming  
Student Free Days: 

 

 
Friday 24th May-  
Reporting and Data 

 
 
 

These dates were approved by school 
council at the November 2018 meeting 
and printed in Newsletters and on 
Compass for 2019. 

 

  /![9b5!w 
From the Principal 
 
MOTHERSô DAY TEAM ïthank you! 

Our wonderful Parent Association prepared a fantastic stall today 
for students to purchase gifts for mothers, grandmothers and 
special carers. Our Parent Association is a dedicated group of 
mums, dads and grandparents who help support the events or-
ganisation and fundraising efforts, which benefit all students in 
our school community.  
 

Whilst some may see the main objective of the Parents Associa-
tion as fundraising for the school, a dual aim of this group of par-
ents is to promote a sense of community within the school by or-
ganising a range of events and functions. These events (such as 
the upcoming Disco, Mothersô Day stall, Footy Colours day, etc) 
provide the opportunity for adults in our community to connect, 
make friends and also learn more about what is going on within 
the school community. Also considering the services provided by 
Parentsô Club (eg. School Banking, Facebook page convenors, 
Fresh Fruit Friday and breakfast club supporters- just to name a 
few) Iôm sure youôll agree that this is an impressive set of accom-
plishments.  

We encourage any families who would like to support the group- 
to come along to our next meeting! 

HUSH PARENT SESSIONðCANCELLED 

 
Unfortunately, due to the low numbers indicating attendance, the 
session has been cancelled for this evening. The class sessions 
with students will still go ahead as planned during education 
week. 
 

Albany Rise Primary Schools aim was to support all our families 
to have the best possible knowledge about ways to support our 
children to stay strong. This was being funded by the school, for 
parents to be better informed about the upcoming HUSH protec-
tive practices sessions to be run at every year level. The parent 
session was also to provide information for parents about ways to 
help children be Cyber safe online. 
 
CURRICULUM AND LEARNING: Curriculum Day 3rd May 

Last Friday, Albany Rise Primary School Staff were incredibly 
fortunate to spend a day with Glen Pearsall, a former Board 
member of the Curriculum Assessment Authority and author of a 
number of books including Literature for Life, Work Right, Class-
room Dynamics and the best-selling And Gladly Teach.  

The purpose of the day aligned with our Annual Implementation 
Plan goals and our work with our Community of Practice and with 
staff from 4 other schools working with us on the day: Brandon 
Park, Jells Park, Mount Waverley, Wellington Secondary College.  
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Fri 10th May Cross CountryðYears 3-6 

Tues-
Thurs 

14-16th 
May 

NAPLANðYRS 3 & 5 

Fri  17th May Walk Safely to school day 

Sat 18th May Election Day BBQ at the school 
(polling location) 

Sun 19th May Working Bee (TBC) 

Mon-
Thurs 

20th-23rd 
May 

Education Week 

Mon 20th May -Group tourð915am for 2020 
enrolments 
-BIGGEST MORNING TEA 
11am in Function Room 

Tues 21st May -Open Morning 0-11am 
-STEM excursion Yr 5/6  Dare to       
be Different 
-BIGGEST MORNING TEA 
11am in Function Room 

Wed 22nd May -BOOKFAIR 
-Maths Olympiad Test #1ð 
Selected students 



Glen shared numerous instructional strategies with staff with a view to developing engaged independent 
learners, with a particular focus on developing Robust Writers.  Staff took away numerous techniques and 
modifications to everyday learning to ensure our classrooms remain dynamic and engaging environments 
that foster curiosity. Our planning teams are implementing some of this great learning and High Impact 
Teaching practices starting this week. 

CURRICULUM AND LEARNNG:  OlympiadsðMathmatics 
This week, our group of Maths Olympiad students came together to begin a weekly 
challenging maths program to extend their skills and thinking in mathematics. The 
group of 30 students will be competing every month against students across the 
country, trying to solve some very complicated mathematics problems. 

You can find out more about Maths Olympiads here:  

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŀǇǎƳƻΦŜŘǳΦŀǳκƳŀƛƴκŀǇǎƳƻψƘƻƳŜψŎƳΦǇƘǇ 
 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE AND PARENT INVOLVEMENT 
Every minute of every learning session during every day at school is important. This is what teachers are 
reinforcing with our students regularly at school. 
Research tells us that the more time a child spends at school, the better off they will be in all areas of 
learning as their education progresses. 
Parents who strongly support this research by ensuring children are at school every day, are doing the 
best for their childrenôs futures.  
 

If a child is absent from school on any day, for any reason, it is the parentsô responsibility to provide the 
reason to the school. At Albany Rise this can be done easily via the Compass Parent Portal (the link is on 
our website). Generally, genuine reasons are for illness, an unavoidable appointment, or similar wellbeing 
and health concerns. Non-attendance at school for frivolous reasons, such as birthdays or shopping, is a 
concerning waste of valuable learning time. 
 

WHAT IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY? 

let the school know in advance of any upcoming absences or 
let them know in the morning if your child wonôt be at school In order for schools to implement the same 
day notification required.  
At ARPS, notifications to parents for student absent without explanation are sent from 10am each day via 
SMS. 

 

For all absences where the principal has determined that a parent has not provided a reasonable excuse, 
the school must notify the parent in writing that the absences have been recorded as such.  

If the principal decides that no reasonable excuse has been provided for an absence, the absence must 
be recorded as such and the parent must be informed that this means: 

¶  

¶ an accumulation of these absences could lead to a School Attendance Notice from a School Attend-

ance Officer 

At Albany Rise, our parents recognise the value of creating positive attendance routines and work with 
staff when challenges arise to impact on student attendance. I would encourage any families who have 
attendance concerns for their child, to make contact with the school and speak to our Student Wellbeing 
Officer, Katrina Karlson, about ways we can provide support to develop and maintain positive attendance 
practices. 
 

FACILITIES UPGRADES 
This week we have had all new lighting installed in the Library, Computer Hub and staff room. The new 
LED lighting is brighter and energy efficient- making a big difference to the level of light within these high-
ly used spaces. 

https://www.apsmo.edu.au/main/apsmo_home_cm.php


Roofing repairs to our classrooms and admin building have also been completed over the past three 
weeks, including clearing of gutters, new galvanised roofing to many classrooms, new flashing and re-
pairs to sections of roofing across the school. It is great to have this completed just in time for WinterΦ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Just over one week until we all walk (or ride) safely to school. 

We are still seeking parents who are willing to walk (a short distance) 
with a group of students to school on the day. Starting points can be  
anywhere within walking distance to the school. If you are interested in 
helping, please contact the office..  

Teachers will be tallying the total number of walkers (or riders) in each 
class to find out which class had the highest percentage of walkers on 
the day. The winning class will win the óGolden Bootô award for 2019! 

NAPLAN 
The annual National Assessment Program in Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests will be conducted next week.  

The NAPLAN tests involve all students in Years 3, 5, (7 and 9) from all states and territories across government 

and independent schools.  The tests assess skills in Literacy and Numeracy that are developed over time, through 

the school curriculum.  

NAPLAN, tests fundamental skills rather than specific content.  The best way you can help your child prepare for 

NAPLAN is to let them know that NAPLAN is just one part of their school program, and to urge them to simply do 

the best they can on the day.  

Afterwards, staff may use the data along with many other forms of assessment, to form a picture of student perfor-

mance, assisting in both the reporting of progress and the planning of future learning. 

In addition to the one-off NAPLAN tasks, teachers track individual student growth over a long period of time, using 

tests and activities on our schoolôs agreed Assessment Schedule.  Having multiple forms of feedback (that is, a 

variety of assessments) enables each teacher to craft appropriate learning tasks for every childôs ópoint of needô. 

The NAPLAN Online assessment window starts on Tuesday 14 May and finishes on Friday 24 May 
2019, and includes:  Writing, Reading, Conventions of Language and Numeracy.   
 
 

Election BBQ- volunteers needed: PLEASE HELP!! 
Saturday, 18th May.  

Volunteers are desperately needed 
so please contact the office to offer your time! Thanks everyone! 

 
 
YEAR 6-7 TRANSITION TIMELINE:  KEY DATES 
 
 

 

Fri 26th April 2019 Transition information Packs distributed to 2019 Year 6 families from ARPS 

 
Fri 17

th
 May 2019 

  
Application for Year 7 Placement forms to be returned to ARPS by this date. 

Wed 7
th
 Aug 2019 

 

Primary Schools notify parent and carers of Year 6 placement offers, in writing. 

Mon 19
th
 Aug 2019 

  
Closing date for parents to lodge any non-placement appeals with secondary schools. 

Tues 10
th
 Dec 2019 Secondary Schools host orientation day for all 2019 Year 6 students. 
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https://nap.edu.au/resources-new


 
 

 
 
 

  



 
 
 
Mon-Thurs 20th-23rd May 

 
 

2020 ENROLMENTS 
 
We are continuing to have high levels of interest in our school for 2020. Our next group tour is on Monday 
20th May at 9.15am.  
 
With Pre-school visits already underway, and transition activity dates set for term 3 and 4, I strongly en-
courage any parents intending to enrol in 2020, to make contact early. We are eager to plan ahead to 
avoid larger classes in 2020.  
 
Tours can be arranged by contacting the office. Enrolment forms and information packs for 2020 can be 
also collected from the office or from the school website. 
 
 
Judy Drew 
Principal  
 
drew.judith.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

 

  
 

 

CƛƴŘƳȅǎŎƘƻƻƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ ƭŀǳƴŎƘŜŘ ƻƴ нп !ǇǊƛƭ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȊƻƴŜ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ 

ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ƻŦ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 

 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊ ¸ŜŀǊ т ŀƴŘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǇǝƻƴǎ ƛƴ 

ƻǳǊ ŀǊŜŀΣ ƻǊ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǘǊȅ ŬƴŘƳȅǎŎƘƻƻƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ ǘƻŘŀȅ 
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Next Meetings:   School Council Wednesday 15th
 May 2019 @ 7pm 

Finance Date:8
th
 May @ 7am 

Education Date: 10
th
 May @ 9am 

Facilities Date: 6
th
 May @ 6pm 

Parent Association Date: 30
th
 Apr @ 2.45 

Marketing Date: 15
th
 May @ 6pm 
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